
AGENDA 

TOWN OF NEW BALTIMORE, COUNTY OF GREENE 

TOWN BOARD REGULAR MEETING 

 

April 10, 2017 

 

Please turn off all cell phones and electronic devices. 

 

Pledge of Allegiance 

 

Presentation by Erin Moore and Brandee Nelson on the Hudson River Estuary Grant 

Program 

 

Approval of Minutes 

 March 27, 2016 Town Board Work Meeting Minutes 

 

Public Comment Period 

 

New Business  

 Resolution to Support a Grant Application to NYSDEC Hudson River Estuary Program 

to Produce a Culvert Inventory 

 Resolution to Approve Attendance at New York State Retirement System Employer 

Education Unit 

 Resolution to Approve Attendance of Code Enforcement Officer at Training of 

NYSBOC 

 Resolution to Authorize the Placement of a “Veterans Only’ Parking Space at Cecil C. 

Hallock District 2 Park and Cornell Park 

 Motion to Accept Resignation of Recycling Center Operator 

 Resolution to Place Advertisement for Recycling Center Operator/Laborer 

 Resolution Authorizing Funding for the Greene County Council on the Arts Sprouts 

Program 

 Resolution to Increase Pay Rate for Part Time Deputy Justice Clerk 

 Audit of Claims 

 

Upcoming Meetings 

 April 13, 2017 Planning Board Meeting at 7 PM 

 April 20, 2017 Friends of New Baltimore Recreation at 5:30 PM, Location to be 

Determined 

 April 21, 2017 Memorials Committee at 11 AM 

 April 24, 2017 Town Board Work Meeting  

 Townwide Roadside Cleanup Days April 28-April 30 and May 5-7.  Sign up in the 

Town Clerk’s Office or the Recycling Center 

 May 3, 2017 Zoning Board of Appeals Meeting at 7:30 PM if Needed 

 May 8, 2017 Town Board Regular Meeting at 7 PM 

 May 10, 2017 Senior Citizen Committee at 10 AM 

 May 11, 2017 Planning Board Meeting at 7 PM 

 May 11, 2017 Memorials Committee at 11 AM 

 June 3-4, 2017 AgFest at the VanEtten Farm 

 June 14, 2017 Senior Picnic at 12 PM at Cecil C. Hallock Park 

 

Public Comment Period/Community Events 

 

Adjournment 

 

**** Agenda Subject to Change**** 
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OPENING OF REGULAR MEETING 

Supervisor Dellisanti opened the meeting at 7:00 PM and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.  

Also attending Deputy Supervisor Ruso, Councilmembers Irving and VanEtten, Tal Rappleyea, 

Esq., Town Clerk Finke, and 10 members of the public who signed the attendance book.   

Absent:  Councilmember Briody (Business), Tax Collector Jordan, and Highway 

Superintendent Jordan 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  At this time I would like to introduce Erin Moore from Tighe & Bond 

who is going to do a presentation on our Hudson River Estuary Grant Program. 

 

Erin Moore:  I’m Erin Moore from Tighe & Bond.  I wanted to just quickly introduce myself 

and my firm.  I’ve been practicing in the Capital District and Hudson Valley since maybe 2005, 

but Tighe & Bond is a nearly 300-person firm that has been in New England, has opened their 

Red Hook office in the last year-and-a-half.  So we are just south of here and very excited to be 

working in the Capital District and Hudson Valley.  I’ve attached just information on us and 

some of the other things we do and if there is any time we could be helpful for the Town, we 

would love to provide any services.  However, the grant opportunity that’s available is from 

NEIWPCC and DEC and their main goal is understanding watershed connectivity and fish 

passage through different culverts for anyone who is in a watershed tributary to the Hudson 

River.  What they have out for this is a 100% grant and there’s actually three phases of the 

grant.  The first is just an inventory of all the culverts in the Town that are in watersheds that 

are tributaries to the Hudson River.  A culvert inventory is how large is the culvert, what 

material it’s made out of, how far is it from the road surface down to the invert, if there’s any 

drop from the culvert itself into the water body, and a field crew would go and measure all 

these things and produce a database that then would be presented to the Town and also on file 

with DEC.  And we would prioritize culverts for if they’re in good shape or not so good shape 

and that’s pretty much the conclusion of that phase.  Once the Town does that phase then they 

become open to other grant opportunities for making a plan to improve their culverts and then 

finally the third type of project is actually construction funding to replace problem culverts.  It 

also takes into account culverts where you have flood problems.  All three of these stages are 

100% grants and they don’t require the Town to be the contracted entity.  So a for-profit 

enterprise such as a consulting engineer can be the grantee.  And so we approached the Town to 

say ‘we’ll apply to NEIWPCC and DEC on your behalf’ and certainly we’d want to collaborate 

with the Town and talk to Highway to see where the know problem culverts are.  Essentially 

any culvert on private property, we would not be looking at any driveways, anything that’s on 

private property would not be within the realm of the analysis; just public roads, taking the 

measurements.  Certainly it’s our insurance, not certainly any output by the Town, developing 

this data base and the conclusion would be the Town would have this data base of the culverts 

again what they’re made of, what condition they’re in, how big they are for future use either in 

pursuing additional grant opportunities or just for your own operation and maintenance 

procedure and figuring out what you’ve got and where you need to maintain.  While DEC and 

NEIWPCC is really interested in if a fish or an eel can swim through the culvert, pretty much 

the data collected is really good for a lot of different purposes.  What we need to proceed to be 

able to do this is a letter of support signed by the Supervisor just allowing us to be able to say 

‘yes, we are willing to pursue this grant or asking Tighe & Bond to pursue this grant with us as 

their teammate.  Certainly if successful, we’ll invite them back to talk to them about our 

culverts and let them go and do their analysis as it be.’  So that’s what we’re requesting tonight.  

To give you an idea, currently DEC has prioritized four of your culverts.  As you know there’s 

many more than four in the Town so that gives you an idea.  If you go to the DEC or Cornell 

website now, you can see what they say about these four.  This is the current prioritized 

watershed map and you can see you’re a lovely orange color which means we are a little higher 

up the chain than other communities.  Red is a higher desire for prioritization meaning it’s a 

more direct tributary to the Hudson River.  So this half of the Town is not as much, but we 

think the most reasonable way is to approach it from a Town basis versus ‘let’s do this 

watershed and not, let’s skip this one,’ but certainly that’s a nice color for hopefully 

prioritization.  That’s really the width and breadth of what I came to discuss.  Again we’re in 

Columbia County and currently working with Bethlehem, Kingston, Hyde Park, Fishkill, 

Millerton -- a whole bunch of different communities up and down the Hudson River.  Can I 

answer any questions from the Board? 
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Supervisor Dellisanti:  You and I spoke at length awhile back and I appreciate you coming 

tonight. 

 

Deputy Supervisor Ruso:  Tell me the difference between what could or should or what you 

plan on doing as when it comes to a Town-owned culvert or a state or a county (unable to 

understand). 

    

Erin Moore:  Anywhere that it’s a road within the Town even if it’s under their jurisdiction, 

we’ll inventory it.  Certainly when a decision comes to whether in the next stages we want to 

address how to address that culvert, we’ll have to decide if we want to involve the county or the 

state in what they’re willing to do or focus solely on the culverts we inventory within town 

borders.  If you go to repair a culvert on a county road, the county certainly has jurisdiction.  

We’re free to take the measurements and the material on the culvert, but from that point on then 

it’s got to be a collaberative effort when there’s cross jurisdiction like that. 

 

Deputy Supervisor Ruso:  So you plan on working with this grant as it relates to different 

entities not just the town on our town roads, but with the county and with the state. 

 

Erin Moore:  We’ll cover every road jurisdiction within the Town, but if you decide to pursue 

a next phase where you actually talk about doing something with the culvert not just taking the 

data, then we really have to get a bit more collaborative on what’s being approached here and 

how to do it. 

 

Ellie Alfeld:   I understand a grant to the Town means we don’t pay any money for it.  What do 

you get out of this? 

 

Erin Moore:  First of all we would do the work and we’re as I said Tighe & Bond is a 300- 

person firm and we’ve been in New England.  We are so excited to be able to work with 

different communities.  Again I’ve been working in the Hudson Valley, Capital District since 

2005.  I was with another firm before that and so I spent a lot of time here, but this is a great 

opportunity to get to know another community and be able to be a nice introduction to our 

services and the level of quality of engineering that we bring. 

 

Eilleen Vosburgh:  I was reading about this grant on EnCon and it said it’s a total of $200,000 

will be made available for this RFP.  Is that within all the communities that apply? 

 

Erin Moore:  Yes.   

 

Eilleen Vosburgh:  So it’s not a lot. 

 

Erin Moore:  No, unfortunately we’re talking about $7,000-$10,000.  That’s it.  That’s all 

we’re talking about here.  This is not a high ticket item.  It’s not $200,000 or plus. 

 

Eilleen Vosburgh:  So that money will go to you. 

 

Erin Moore:  To us. 

 

Eillen Vosburgh:  For doing the work. 

 

Erin Moore:  And we’ve estimated it’s about 30 minutes of culvert, everything goes into a GIS 

(Graphical Information System) database so not only will the system be in a data, maybe excel, 

it depends on whatever the Town wants to see it in, but it will also be in a GIS system and end 

up one of these points on the website where you can click on and see what the culvert is and 

who saw the culvert, and who inventoried it.  One of the requirements of the analysis is there’s 

a Northeast Coalition for Watershed Connectivity.  So we have employees that are trained in 

that method of analyzing culverts and have been through that training and are certified North 

Atlantic Connectivity experts.  I think we have some trout fishermen who would like to 

volunteer. 
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Eilleen Vosburgh:  So I saw that there were three given last year in 2016 so pretty much 

you’re trying to see which ones need the work the most but then all of the towns that you’re 

doing right? 

 

Erin Moore:  We’re working with four communities – Coeymans here, Esopus, and Fishkill.  

So a nice, interesting stretch down the Hudson River.  We’ve worked with Fishkill before so 

this is a good opportunity to see if any value comes with this.  Again this is sort of the entry 

level step.  If you get through the inventory, then you’re open to grant opportunities to doing 

more and certainly people have culvert stories for sure because flood impact is a part of this.  

While it’s not the main goal, it weighs heavily when you get to the next step if there is flooding 

issues.  Hyde Park has a 1500 foot long culvert that floods and goes under a firehouse and a  

leach field and we’ve said ‘no, I don’t think this is a good match for you.’  Everyone has 

problems like that; hopefully they’re shorter.  It could be worse right. 

 

Tal Rappleyea, Esq.:  If you can identify specific species -- trout, eel, and whatever -- I think 

you could probably also get granting from Trout Unlimited.  I’ve seen that in other towns; 

Chatham for instance has landed a grant from Trout Unlimited.  

 

Erin Moore:  Their focus was eel and it wasn’t trout, it was something else.  For some reason 

we’ve been very amused with the eels.  Everyone’s been very focused on the eel. 

 

Audience Member:  And herring. 

 

Erin Moore:  It was eel and herring.  That certainly builds upon it especially when it comes to 

construction phase because I know Trout Unlimited has done some construction phase funding 

and that’s really the good stuff.  Hopefully we’re successful and then I’m back here in eight 

months telling you how the inventory went and looking forward to looking at prioritizing the 

culverts and moving forward on that. 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:   Thank you Erin; thanks very much. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

The March 27, 2017 Town Board Work Meeting submitted by Town Clerk Finke, Moved by 

Supervisor Dellisanti and was seconded by Councilmember VanEtten.  The adoption of the 

foregoing Motion was duly put to a vote and the vote was as follows: 

AYES:  Dellisanti, Ruso, Irving, VanEtten 

NAYS: 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Briody 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  Eilleen, did that answer your question on that? 

 

Eilleen Vosburgh:  You did, you answered a lot of the questions that I had, but on that 

resolution it didn’t have the name of the engineering company that’s all. 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  The other one you had was about the Summer Rec Director. 

 

Eilleen Vosburgh:  I saw I guess it was the advertisement for the Summer Rec Director.  In the 

advertisement I noticed it said the director will need to fundraise. That seems odd to me, has 

that been in the past where they…? 

 

Councilmember VanEtten:  It’s always been that way. 

 

Eilleen Vosburgh:  They fundraise? 

 

Councilmember VanEtten:  They do. 

 

Eilleen Vosburgh:  How do they? 

 



TOWN OF NEW BALTIMORE  Draft 4/12/17 

           COUNTY OF GREENE  Approved 4/24/17 

TOWN BOARD REGULAR MEETING 

TOWN HALL, 3809 COUNTY ROUTE 51, HANNACROIX, NY 12087 

April 10, 2017– Page 4 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  They attempt to I should say, whether they get something is another 

story. 

 

Deputy Supervisor Ruso:  I think the biggest event that I know of is the firehouse has done a 

fundraising program where they sell chicken.   

 

Councilmember VanEtten: And the Directors help pass out the chicken. 

 

Deputy Supervisor Ruso:  And the Director helps the fire company and they’re present when 

one goes on.  I think it’s the biggest involvement that I’ve seen. 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  They assist the fire department.  

 

Councilmember VanEtten:  They think of other things, they had a Facebook page at one 

point. 

 

Eilleen Vosburgh:  How does the Friends of New Baltimore Recreation, wouldn’t they be 

fundraising? 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  We’re doing fundraising to refurbish the facilities, the park facilities. 

 

Eilleen Vosburgh:  This is more for the summer program.  I was ignorant on it and I had no 

idea that they fundraise. Thank you. 

 

Deputy Supervisor Ruso:  I’m sure they will announce their chicken barbecue, usually the fire 

company. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

TOWN OF NEW BALTIMORE, COUNTY OF GREENE 

 

RESOLUTION 86-2017 

APRIL 10, 2017 

 

RESOLUTION TO SUPPORT A GRANT APPLICATION TO 

NYSDEC HUDSON RIVER ESTUARY PROGRAM TO 

PRODUCE A CULVERT INVENTORY 
 

     WHEREAS, the Hudson River Estuary program is offering grants for communities within 

the Hudson River Watershed to complete an inventory of their existing culverts on public 

property, and an engineering firm who would be responsible for all work and costs has 

approached the Town in regard to pursuing this grant, and the only obligation of the Town is to 

issue a letter of support. 

     RESOLVED the Town Board of the Town of New Baltimore does hereby authorize the 

Town Supervisor to provide a letter of support in regard to the culvert inventory grant 

application to the NYSDEC Hudson River Estuary program.   

Motion by Supervisor Dellisanti seconded by Councilmember Irving 

AYES:  Dellisanti, Ruso, Irving, VanEtten 

NAYS: 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:  Briody 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  Erin, I’m going to sign the letter for you right now. 

 

Erin Moore:  Thank you very much everybody and we’ll keep our fingers crossed. 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  Thank you, I appreciate your time. 

 

Audience Member:  Excuse me Nick, what is that name of the firm? 
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Supervisor Dellisanti:  T-I-G-H-E & Bond. 

 

Deputy Supervisor Ruso:  They’re the engineers. 

 

TOWN OF NEW BALTIMORE, COUNTY OF GREENE 

 

RESOLUTION 87-2017 

APRIL 10, 2017 

 

 

RESOLUTION TO APPROVE ATTENDANCE AT TRAINING OF THE  

NEW YORK STATE RETIREMENT SYSTEM EMPLOYEE EDUCATION UNIT 

 

 RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby authorize Town Clerk Barbara Finke 

and Town Supervisor Nicholas Dellisanti to attend the New York State Retirement System 

Employer Education Seminar on May 11, 2017 at the Town Clerk’s Office in the Town of 

Wallkill from 9 AM to 3:30 PM at no cost to the Town of New Baltimore. 

 

Motion by Supervisor Dellisanti seconded by Councilmember VanEtten 

AYES:  Dellisanti, Ruso, Irving, VanEtten 

NAYS: 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:  Briody 

 

TOWN OF NEW BALTIMORE, COUNTY OF GREENE 

 

RESOLUTION 88-2017 

APRIL 10, 2017 

 

 

RESOLUTION TO APPROVE ATTENDANCE OF CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER 

AT TRAINING OF THE NYSBOC 

 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby authorize Code Enforcement Officer 

Steve Mantor to attend NYSBOC training on April 26, 2017 at the Italian-American 

Community Center in Albany, New York and authorizes expenses for registration and mileage.  

Said training offers annual training credits for Code Enforcement Officers. 

 

Motion by Supervisor Dellisanti seconded by Deputy Supervisor Ruso 

 

Ellie Alfeld:  Is the other Code Enforcement also going to be in attendance? 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  No, just Steve Mantor on this one.  The other gentleman already has 

his credits. 

 

Deputy Supervisor Ruso:  I think he went to another one earlier in the year or late last year. 

 

AYES:  Dellisanti, Ruso, Irving, VanEtten 

NAYS: 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:  Briody 
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TOWN OF NEW BALTIMORE, COUNTY OF GREENE 

 

RESOLUTION 89-2017 

APRIL 10, 2017 

 

 

RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE THE PLACEMENT OF A “VETERANS ONLY” 

PARKING SPACE AT CECIL C. HALLOCK DISTRICT 2 PARK  

AND CORNELL PARK 

 

 WHEREAS the Town of New Baltimore acknowledges that we are forever grateful for 

the sacrifice and bravery that Veterans have displayed through their service to their Country 

and communities. 

 

 WHEREAS  the Town of New Baltimore joined the Greene County Legislature through 

their Resolution No. 322-16 and Town Resolution 193-2016 on November 28, 2016 to provide 

signage for one “Veteran Only” exclusive parking space at Town Hall, 3809 County Route 51, 

Hannacroix, NY 12087 as a small gesture of recognition, appreciation and support of our 

Armed Forces. 

 

 RESOLVED the Town Board authorizes the placement of two additional “Veterans 

Only” Parking Spaces at Cecil C. Hallock District 2 Park and Cornell Park in further 

recognition of our veterans and their service. 

  

Motion by Supervisor Dellisanti seconded by Councilmember Irving 

AYES:  Dellisanti, Ruso, Irving, VanEtten 

NAYS: 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:  Briody 

 

Motion by Supervisor Dellisanti seconded by Deputy Supervisor Ruso to approve the 

resignation of the Recycling Center Operator. 

AYES:  Dellisanti, Ruso, Irving, VanEtten 

NAYS: 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:  Briody 

 

TOWN OF NEW BALTIMORE, COUNTY OF GREENE 

 

RESOLUTION 90-2017 

APRIL 10, 2017 

 

 

RESOLUTION TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENT FOR  

RECYCLING CENTER OPERATOR/LABORER 

 

 RESOLVED that the Town Clerk will place the following advertisement, approved by 

the Attorney for the Town, in The Daily Mail for seven days. 

 

The Town of New Baltimore is seeking applicant for a Recycling Center Operator/Laborer for 

up to 8 hours a week.  Please send letter of interest or resume to Councilmember Chuck Irving, 

3809 County Route 51, Hannacroix, NY  12087, clerk@townofnewbaltimore.org, or 756-6671, 

Ext. 5 for information by April 21, 2017. 

 

Motion by Supervisor Dellisanti seconded by Deputy Supervisor Ruso 

 

Ellie Alfeld:  Are we putting a pay scale on that? 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  The present recycling officer makes about $13 an hour and change so 

we are probably going to go a little bit below that for the starting salary. 
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AYES:  Dellisanti, Ruso, Irving, VanEtten 

NAYS: 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:  Briody 

 

 TOWN OF NEW BALTIMORE, COUNTY OF GREENE 

 

RESOLUTION 91-2017 

APRIL 10, 2017 

 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING FUNDING FOR THE 

GREENE COUNTY COUNCIL ON THE ARTS SPROUTS PROGRAM 

 

RESOLVED that the Town Board does hereby authorize the amount of $200 to be paid 

from the budgetary appropriation for Cultural Programs to the Greene County Council on the 

Arts Sprouts Program. 

 

Motion by Supervisor Dellisanti seconded by Councilmember VanEtten 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  We did that last year.  It apparently is a very successful program.  We 

got a very nice letter from them thanking us for last year and we felt we should do that again 

this year. 

 

Deputy Supervisor Ruso:  Would it be out of line that at the end of this program to see if 

there’s any participants from New Baltimore present? 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  We can do that, sure.  I think we should. 

 

Councilmember VanEtten:  We tried but it varies so much from year to year and it would be 

hard for them. 

 

Deputy Supervisor Ruso:  One kid here, one kid there. 

 

Councilmember VanEtten:   And they have several different programs so it’s hard to.  

 

AYES:  Dellisanti, Ruso, Irving, VanEtten 

NAYS: 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:  Briody 

 

TOWN OF NEW BALTIMORE, COUNTY OF GREENE 

 

RESOLUTION 92-2017 

APRIL 10, 2017 

 

 

RESOLUTION TO INCREASE PAY RATE FOR 

PART TIME DEPUTY JUSTICE CLERK 

 

 WHEREAS Kimberly Ruby was appointed Deputy Justice Clerk by Resolution  

146-2016 on August 8, 2016 at a rate of $10 per hour. 

 

 RESOLVED Justice Meacham has recommended a $0.50 per hour increase following 

her satisfactory six month probationary period.  

  

Motion by Supervisor Dellisanti seconded by Councilmember VanEtten 

 

Deputy Supervisor Ruso:  I want to ask a question.  Does this mean she’s supposed to get a 

$0.50 cent per hour raise after six months or something to that affect?  Does that means she 

goes to $10.50 because she got a raise with the other people.  She’s making $10.20 now. 
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Supervisor Dellisanti:  She makes $10.20 now so she’ll be going to $10.70 the total I think it 

is. 

 

AYES:  Dellisanti, Ruso, Irving, VanEtten 

NAYS: 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:  Briody 

 

TOWN OF NEW BALTIMORE, COUNTY OF GREENE 

 

RESOLUTION 93-2017 

APRIL 10, 2017 

 

 

RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE COUNCILMAN JEFFRY RUSO 

TO ATTEND THE ASSOCIATION OF TOWNS OF THE 

STATE OF NEW YORK 17
TH

 ANNUAL FINANCE TRAINING SCHOOL 

 

 WHEREAS the Association of Towns of the State of New York has scheduled their 

17
th

 Annual Town Finance School for May 11 and 12, 2017 at the Gideon Putnam Hotel in 

Saratoga, New York. 

 

 RESOLVED that Town Councilman Jeff Ruso is authorized to attend said training at 

the cost of $200. 

 

Motion by Supervisor Dellisanti seconded by Councilmember VanEtten 

AYES:  Dellisanti, Ruso, Irving, VanEtten 

NAYS: 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:  Briody 

 

Deputy Supervisor Ruso:  It’s agenda driven, I’m not just going to go because it’s there.  It’s 

got a decent agenda just so you folks know. 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  It’s perfect for you. 

 

Ellie Alfeld:  Gideon Putnam hotel? 

 

Deputy Supervisor Ruso:  I’m not staying overnight, I’m driving up and back. 

 

TOWN OF NEW BALTIMORE, COUNTY OF GREENE 

 

RESOLUTION 94-2017 

APRIL 10, 2017 

 

 

RESOLUTION TO APPOINT MEMBERS TO THE MEMORIALS COMMITTEE 

 

WHEREAS an advertisement appeared for members of the Memorials Committee to 

plan and organize an annual ceremony. 

 

RESOLVED Ellie Alfeld, Donna Degnen, Barbara Finke, Lynn Taylor, and Alan 

VanWormer are hereby appointed to said committee with Chair Shelly VanEtten and 

Councilmember Irving and the first meeting will be held on April 21 at 11 AM at Town Hall. 

 

Motion by Supervisor Dellisanti seconded by Councilmember VanEtten 

AYES:  Dellisanti, Ruso, Irving, VanEtten 

NAYS: 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:  Briody 

 



TOWN OF NEW BALTIMORE  Draft 4/12/17 

           COUNTY OF GREENE  Approved 4/24/17 

TOWN BOARD REGULAR MEETING 

TOWN HALL, 3809 COUNTY ROUTE 51, HANNACROIX, NY 12087 

April 10, 2017– Page 9 

 

TOWN OF NEW BALTIMORE, COUNTY OF GREENE 

 

RESOLUTION 95-2017 

APRIL 10, 2017 

 

RESOLUTION TO APPROVE REFUND OF PARITAL AMOUNT  

FOR 2016 BUILDING PERMIT 

 

WHEREAS Building Permit 2016-57 was issued on August 31, 2016 for a 12’ x 26’ 

metal storage shed at a cost of $80. 

 

 WHEREAS upon receipt of said shed the dimensions were only 12’ x 25’ and per the 

Town Fee Schedule sheds from 144 up to 300 square feet are a flat fee of $25. 

 

WHEREAS Building Inspector Steve Mantor measured the shed and confirms the 

exterior dimensions are 12’ x 25’ yielding a gross area of 300 square feet. 

 

RESOLVED the Town Board of the Town of New Baltimore approves the refund of 

$55 to Allan M. Jourdin of 1378 River Road, West Coxsackie, NY 12192, Town Voucher No. 

2017-04-17. 

 

Motion by Supervisor Dellisanti seconded by Councilmember VanEtten 

AYES:  Dellisanti, Ruso, Irving, VanEtten 

NAYS: 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:  Briody 

 

TOWN OF NEW BALTIMORE, COUNTY OF GREENE 

 

RESOLUTION 96-2017 

APRIL 10, 2017 

 

RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR  

TO PAY AUDITED CLAIMS 

 

 WHEREAS the Town Clerk has presented claims to the Town Board for audit and 

review, and 

 

 WHEREAS the Town Board has audited claims 2017-04-01 to 2017-04-50, it is 

 

 REVOLVED that the Supervisor is hereby authorized to pay claims 2017-04-01 to 

2017-04-50. 

 

 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Clerk will prepare an abstract and hold 

it for public review until May 31, 2017. 

 

Motion by Supervisor Dellisanti seconded by Deputy Supervisor Ruso 

AYES:  Dellisanti, Ruso, Irving, VanEtten 

NAYS: 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:  Briody 

 

General $5,720.66, Highway $3,884.63, Sewer 1 $1,814.17, Sewer 2 $31.35, Lighting 1 

$1,657.30, Lighting 2 $143.82, Total $13,251.93 

 

Upcoming Meetings 

 April 13, 2017 Planning Board Meeting at 7 PM 

 April 20, 2017 Friends of New Baltimore Recreation at 5:30 PM, Location to be 

Determined 

 April 21, 2017 Memorials Committee at 11 AM 

 April 24, 2017 Town Board Work Meeting at 7 PM  
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 Townwide Roadside Cleanup Days April 28-April 30 and May 5-7.  Sign up in the 

Town Clerk’s Office or the Recycling Center 

 May 3, 2017 Zoning Board of Appeals Meeting at 7:30 PM if Needed 

 May 8, 2017 Town Board Regular Meeting at 7 PM 

 May 10, 2017 Senior Citizen Committee at 10 AM 

 May 11, 2017 Planning Board Meeting at 7 PM 

 May 21, 2017 Memorials Committee at 11 AM 

 June 3-4, 2017 AgFest at the VanEtten Farm 

 June 14, 2017 Senior Picnic at 12 PM at Cecil C. Hallock Park 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD/COMMUNITY EVENTS 

 

Janet Kash:  For the Townside Roadside Cleanup Days is that brush or is there a particular 

group of things that will be picked up? 

 

Town Clerk Finke:  If it fits in the orange bag. 

 

Janet Kash:  Orange bag. 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  You can actually get the bags here in the Clerk’s office. 

 

Janet Kash:  But is there a list of what goes in the orange bag? 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  It’s just debris that’s on the side of the road. 

 

Janet Kash:  So it’s debris, you’re not doing like a Household Hazardous Waste Cleanup. 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti: The County will do that; they’ll announce that date.  We’ll let you 

know when that is. 

 

Deputy Supervisor Ruso:  It’s always the first or second Saturday in June. 

 

Janet Kash:  So it’s just roadside debris basically. 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  Correct. 

 

Janet Kash:  Okay thank you.  I hate to see people like leaving washers and dryers out on the 

road for you. 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  That’s not going to happen. 

 

Town Clerk Finke:  I don’t think they would fit in the orange bag.  I don’t think Denis would 

like that. 

 

Jake Colwell:   Two things, first thank you for approving the Sprouts Program.  I want to tell 

you, Jeff, my daughter is going to go.  It’s a good program.  We used to when I worked in 

Coxsackie we would cooperate with them on some stuff.  It’s a good program.  I wanted to 

make sure everyone is aware that on the 18
th

 at 7 PM we’re having an informational meeting 

about the Greene County Jail proposal where a couple members of the Greene County 

Legislature will be there to answer questions, present information on what they are proposing 

to this point, funding for it.  So everyone’s welcome.  It’s at the Medway Grapeville Firehouse 

7 PM on the 18
th.

  All are welcome and we hope to get a lot of people there to ask good 

questions and how is it going to affect us as a community long term. 

 

Ellie Alfeld:  I have to announce the Church luncheon will be this Wednesday and as usual 

food is served at noon, 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  Any other business to come before the Town Board tonight?  Hearing 

none, motion by Councilmember VanEtten seconded by Councilmember Irving to adjourn the 

meeting at 7:31 PM. 
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AYES:  Dellisanti, Ruso, Irving, VanEtten 

NAYS: 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:  Briody 

 

Supervisor Dellisanti:  This meeting is closed. Thank you all for coming tonight. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Barbara M. Finke 

Town Clerk 

 

 


